
Quabbin Watershed Advisory Committee Meeting 
December 14th, 2015 

7:30 PM 
 

Location:  DCR Quabbin Visitor’s Center, Belchertown, MA 01007 
 

Members Present:  Tom Barnes (North Worcester County Quabbin Anglers 
Association – Alternate), Tom Berube (MA Sportsmen’s Council), Jim Boyko (Swift 
River Valley Historical Society), Elisa Campbell (Sierra Club), Craig Cortis 
(Worcester County League of Sportsmen), Dennis Duguay (North Worcester 
County Quabbin Anglers Association - Alternate), Jerry Eves (Trout Unlimited - 
Alternate), Larry Gates (Quabbin Fisherman’s Association), J.R. Greene (Friends of 
Quabbin, Inc.), Ralph Lapinskas (Public at Large), Tom Lautzenheiser (MA 
Audubon Society) 
 
DCR Staff Present:   Justin Gonsor, Bill Pula 
 
Public Attending:  Rosemary Charron, Clayton Sydla, Art Miner 
 

Superintendent’s Report 
 

Meeting Start Time:  7:31 PM 
 
Approval of Minutes of Meeting on October 5th, 2015 
Elisa Campbell made a motion to accept the minutes from the QWAC meeting 
held on October 5th, 2015.  Jim Boyko seconded the motion.  The motion was 
unanimously approved.   
 
2006 Quabbin Access Plan Update 
Bill Pula updated the committee on the upcoming update to the 2006 Quabbin 
Public Access Plan; every 10 years the plan gets updated.  One goal is to develop a 
policy for drones/UAV’s (unmanned aerial vehicles) on the watershed.  Bill Pula 
talked about the possibility of a permit system for drone use by outside parties.  
There was discussion about the possibility of utilizing drones for research 
purposes by the state as well as concerns over the public flying them too close to 
wildlife. 
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Bill Pula talked about an annual bicycle ride around Quabbin that happens every 
April.  The group has been given a permit in years past for roughly 500 people but 
every year more people seemed to participate.  At the end of the event there is a 
large gathering that occurs at the tower.  The last 2 years the event occurred on 
the same day that the Quabbin boat launch areas opened for the season.  The 
event has gotten larger over the years and tougher to handle with limited ranger 
staffing available.  There was discussion about not allowing the gathering at the 
tower and urging the group to meet elsewhere in Belchertown where they could 
also support the local businesses.  J.R. Greene made a motion to not support 
authorizing the bicycle tour around Quabbin to begin or end on watershed 
property.  Jim Boyko seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously 
approved.   
 
Bill Pula also brought up a concern that the state police have; people parking and 
fishing at night on the Swift River north of Rt. 9.  The police would like to close the 
parking area at some point during the night.  There was discussion of potentially 
putting up signs alerting people to when the parking area closes; allowing the 
state police to issue tickets if needed.  There was also discussion about the 
possibility of creating a permitting system through the visitor center to allow 
people to use the Swift River parking area all night; displaying the permit on the 
dashboard of their car that the police could easily check.   
 
Quabbin Fishing Season 2015 – Wrap Up 
Bill Pula briefed the committee on the highlights of the 2015 Quabbin Fishing 
Season.  A draft summary of the 2015 Quabbin Boat Launch Area (BLA) activity 
was prepared by Paul Lyons and distributed to committee members.  That draft 
summary is attached at the end of these minutes.  Total BLA revenue is the 
highest it has ever been (dating back to 2003) and up roughly $10,000 from 2014.  
BLA 3 continues to be the most popular area.   
 
The person who used their 2015 Quabbin BLA season pass more than anyone 
else, Clayton Sydla, was in attendance and was acknowledged.  This past season, 
Clayton took MA Division of Fisheries and Wildlife Commissioner George Peterson 
out on his boat for a Quabbin tour. 
 
15 new rental motors have been ordered in advance of the 2016 fishing season.   
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Tom Barnes asked whether or not there are any price increases on the horizon.  
Bill Pula answered that there are no plans to increase prices for 2016.   
 
Larry Gates was concerned that the Cold Weather Quarantine (CWQ) dates for 
2015 are not on the Quabbin website; he thought those dates should have been 
put on the website after they were finalized.  Currently, the Quabbin Fishing 
Guide website has a link which states that “CWQ are to be determined and that 
appointments will be made for November and December beginning 10/1/2015.”  
For 2015, 5 dates were reserved for CWQ’s; 10/31 and 10/12 in New Salem and 
11/7, 11/17, and 11/19 in Belchertown.  In the future, when CWQ dates are 
finalized the exact dates will get posted on the Quabbin Fishing Guide website.   
 
Bill Pula updated the committee on the invasive species (brittle naiad) that was 
found in 2013 at Joe O’ Laughlin Pond.  The pond is attached to Quabbin via a 
horseshoe dam up at Gate 31 in the north end of the reservoir.  Private boats 
have been prohibited from the pond ever since but the plan is to open it back up 
to privates in 2016.  A Diver Assisted Suction Harvesting (DASH) boat was used to 
clean up the infestation and our aquatic biologist has since conducted a thorough 
survey of the pond.    
 
Dennis Duguay mentioned that 15 tagged trout were caught at Quabbin this year 
as part of the Tag ‘N Trout Program put on by the MA Division of Fisheries and 
Wildlife. 
 
Quabbin Deer Hunt 2015 – Wrap Up 
Bill Pula updated the committee on the 2015 Quabbin controlled deer hunt.  Two 
draft summaries of the hunt were handed out to committee members.  Both of 
those draft summaries are attached at the end of these minutes.  Harvest 
numbers were low at Quabbin as well as throughout the rest of the state.  In 
total, 48 deer were harvested out of Quabbin.  865 people participated in the 
hunt out of the 1,019 that were selected and eligible.  The weather was 
unseasonably warm for all four days of the hunt.   
 
Tom Berube commented about the deep snowpack of the previous winter and 
the potential for high deer mortality as a result.     
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Dennis Duguay talked about how areas around gate 40 used to be bare of 
vegetation and regeneration back in the early 1990’s whereas those same areas 
are now thick and full of regeneration; resulting in it being harder for hunters to 
find the deer that are out there.   
 
Ralph Lapinskas commented on the rising bear population in Massachusetts as 
another potential factor in the low deer harvest numbers throughout the state. 
 
Miscellaneous Updates 
On December 9th, Leo Roy was named as the new commissioner for DCR. 
 
Member Issues 
Jerry Eves handed out a letter to the committee members that was sent from the 
New England Mountain Bike Association (NEMBA) to Fred Lasky, executive 
director of the Massachusetts Water Resource Authority (MWRA).  That letter is 
attached at the end of these minutes.  Bill Pula mentioned that bicycling in the 
Ware River Watershed is currently allowed only on existing roads, although 
numerous unauthorized single-track trails and bridges have been created over the 
years; some of which go through wetlands.  Recently, watershed rangers have 
issued a few tickets to people who have been caught bicycling on the 
unauthorized trails, but limited ranger staffing makes enforcement difficult.  Tom 
Lautzenheiser noted that many of the scientific studies cited in the letter to 
MWRA are from the 1990’s and early 2000’s; none from the last 5 years.  Jim 
Boyko handed out a letter to the committee members on behalf of the Swift River 
Valley Historical Society (SRVHS) voicing their opposition to allowing single track 
riding within the Ware River watershed.  That letter is attached at the end of 
these minutes.  There was discussion on the difference between recreation that 
occurs on existing roads vs. creating new single-track trails in the watershed.  Bill 
Pula talked about the difficulties DCR has been having in closing the unauthorized 
trails; signage and trail closures being destroyed.  Dennis Duguay talked about 
finding a balance between watershed protection and passive recreation activities.  
Bill Pula brought up a master policy in the public access plan which states any new 
recreational activity must first be evaluated for impacts to public drinking water 
supply protection, apparent wilderness character, natural resources, and historic 
and pre-Columbian sites.  In Quabbin Park, bicycling is allowed only on designated 
paved roads in nonrestricted areas.  In Quabbin Reservation, bicycling is allowed 
on designated roads through DCR gates 29, 30, 31, 35, 40, 43A and 43B, and 44. 
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Bill Pula mentioned a request coming out of Senator Rosenberg’s Office to install 
a plaque in the Quabbin Visitor Center dedicated to Les Campbell.  That plaque is 
set to be installed later this year. 
 

Meeting End Time:  8:31 PM 
 
Upcoming QWAC Meetings: 

• Monday, March 14th, 2016 at 7:30 PM – DCR Quabbin Visitor Center, 485 
Ware Road, Belchertown, MA 01007 
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